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Each year is divided into four parts, and we call those parts 

spring, summer, fall and winter.  Some people even view life 

as a seasonal experience.  Thanksgiving has come and gone, 

but being thankful should never end.  During this Advent 

season and in this season of my life, I want to be grateful and 

thankful for those big and little blessings.  I have not always 

shown my gratitude to the many people who have poured 

blessings into my life.  As I sit here working on this word of 

thankfulness, I am overwhelmed by the kindness and mercies 

that have been shown to me.  I did not wipe my bottom as a 

child and I did not teach myself to read and write, so I am 

grateful to those people that helped and brought me 

through that season.  As a young person, I do not remember 

cooking my meals, but like magic they appeared!  The lights 

were on at Trinity UMC when Nancy and I were married.  We 

did not do it ourselves, but there were people who sowed 

generosity into our lives.  When we started our family, we 

were able to purchase clothes that we did not make, but 

someone did.   As we completed our college degrees, I do 

not remember laying a single brick at the college, but some-

one did.  As we have continued to enjoy our Christian experi-

ence, I do not remember writing a single book in the Bible, 

but I sure have enjoyed it!  I have enjoyed the shade of so 

many trees that I did not plant, that I am overwhelmed with 

gratitude.  I would like to thank God and those people who 

have labored in the field of our lives and I am sorry that I 

have not told you “Thank You”.  We are better people today 

because of your gifts imparted into our lives.  As a grateful 

and thankful person, I want to be like you, the person who 

makes a difference in the lives of others for the love of God 

and humanity. Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

Every gift is making a difference! 
 

Mannasseh Leteipa and Torrieana Triplett are two 

young people who are benefitting from scholarships 

made possible by you!  Below is a letter from each one. 

Greetings, 
I hope you are doing well in Christ. I am doing well in school 
and am glad because the Lord has been gracious and kind 
enough to bring me this far in my studies. I really enjoy my 
studies and the lecturers are simply amazing. Above all I give 
glory and honor to God.  I would also like to thank friends of 
Unto the Least of His and Shalom Water ministry for the 
scholarship awarded to me and the support I have received in 
purchasing books to aid in my studies. 
I am now at the verge of completing my pre-clinical years and 
moving on to my clinical years which are to commence come 
January 2013.  I believe as the Bible says that He who started 
a great work in you will bring it to completion that come 2015 
I will be a licensed Doctor and will come join you in the field 
to serve God's people.  Kindly join me in prayer. 
GOD BLESS, 
Mannasseh  Leteipa, Nairobi University, Kenya  

Agnes Scott College 
 

Dear Mr. Gale and sponsors, 
Thank you for strengthening my relationship with God by 
allowing Him to use you to help fund my education.  Because 
of your donation, I know that I always need to trust God no 
matter what my obstacle may be.  Now I can truly focus on 
school without constantly worrying about how I will be able to 
pay tuition.  This unexpected blessing has changed my life, 
and I will always be grateful for what you have done.  When I 
become a doctor and a public health advocate for low-income 
communities, I will remember what Unto the Least of His has 
done for me and become a donor.  If there is anything that I 
can do to help your organization now, please let me know.  
Once again thanks for everything! 
Sincerely, 
Torrieana Triplett 



From 
 

The Gale Family 

New Latrine Facility for Students 

Thank you for your support of Nialla’s Project for clean water and sanitation. We are excited to report that the 

project has been completed!  What a blessing and praise!  This project ensures clean water for hundreds of 

students and villagers and will help protect them from diseases such as cholera, typhoid, dysentery, giardiasis, 

polio, diarrhea, bilharzia, guinea worm, intestinal parasites, and trachoma, a leading cause of blindness.  To-

day, because of your support,  a community water filtering unit and water storage tank, 4 bathroom facility 

units, and 2 showers have been installed.  The storage tank will especially be important in drought or water 

emergencies and will provide a close source of water throughout the year.  In the past, water had to be 

trucked in from 15 miles away when water supplies failed. We also distributed soap and hygiene supplies to 

over 500 villagers as part of the community education program organized to help teach villagers and school-

children about safe hygiene practices and the relationship between water, sanitation, and disease. 

Dr. Tina Ramme  

Little Nialla was 

attacked by a 

hyena during 

school when 

she had to go 

use the “bush 

bathroom”. 

Early stages 

of the 4 

bathroom 

facility unit at 

the school. 

We always love being with our family at New Oregon 

UMC, Fort Payne, Alabama.  These amazing Christians 

helped us build our house in 2003 and they have sup-

ported our work from the beginning. We are grateful 

for their help with the placing of another water well 

for an indigenous people.  

A big thank you to our partners in this ministry!  God has 

used you to serve Him and those that have been over-

looked or forgotten, the least. 

Thank you! 

We would love to come and share our ministry with your 

church, Sunday School, circle, civic group, school or com-

munity event. 

Please continue to pray for this ministry as we reach out to 

serve the least in our world! 

WHAT’S GOING ON? 

Hurricane Sandy has left our nation with another natural disas-

ter.  We will be taking an exploratory team to Ocean, New Jer-

sey in December.  The New Jersey Conference has extended 

an invitation for us.  Also, we are excited about the dedication 

of a new water system in Kenya during January.  Rev. Rick 

Hamilton will join me as we dedicate this water well system in 

Northern Kenya.  We will also be preaching and teaching at 

the local schools and churches.  The Wesley Foundation has 

scheduled their spring break mission trip.  We have on-going 

projects of corn meal purchasing, organic gardens, bicycles 

and motorcycles for pastors, Bibles for indigenous communi-

ties, water projects, mission experiences, women partnerships, 

solar ovens, Manna ministry, and many more.  If you would 

like to know more, please invite us into a conversation.  We 

would love to meet with you for the furthering of the Kingdom 

of God.  


